REGINA DUPLICATE BRIDGE CLUB

Minutes of Board Meeting 
Held at the Club August 28, 2008
Present:  Dean Allen, Jan Anderson, Gil Lafreniere, Jason Larrivee, Marg Hubbard, Norma Barber, Richard Downing, Dave Sabier, Ilsa Krukoff 
Also present:   Lyle Spencer, Jan Gray
Dean Allen called the meeting to order at 5:35 pm

1.0 Adoption of the Agenda 
Motion by Jan Anderson, seconded by Gil Lafreniere, to adopt the agenda .  Carried.
2.0 Adoption of the minutes of the meeting held July 3/ 08 
       Motion by Marg Hubbard, seconded by Norma Barber, to adopt the minutes.  Carried. 
3.0 Business arising from the minutes
None
4.0 Old Business
4.1  Strategic Planning Committee - Membership
       Richard Downing volunteered to chair this committee.  Lyle Spencer has indicated his

       willingness to sit on the committee as well.  Dean Allen will post a sign-up sheet seeking

       participation in this committee.  The sheet will include a brief description of the purpose and 

       mandate of this committee.
4.2 Filling of vacant positions to head various committees

Game Management – Jason Larrivee will chair

Promotion and Public Relations – Marg Hubbard will chair

Tournament Chair – Gil Lafreniere will assume this role after the fall sectional

Dean Allen stressed that these Board members, although chairing these committees, should have people working with them, and are not expected to carry out all the responsibilities on their own.  It was also suggested that those who have previously held these positions be asked for input and help as needed.
4.3 Volunteer Representative

Richard Downing suggested the creation of this position, as a liaison with volunteers; basically someone to troubleshoot and to get feedback from volunteers.  He has agreed to take on this role. 
5.0 New Business
5.1Report on Recruitment and Retention
       Lyle Spencer, on behalf of himself and Jan Gray, presented their report on Recruitment and 

       Retention for the RDBC.  This was a culmination of work begun following the 2007 AGM. 
       The results of the surveys and research conducted by Lyle and Jan were summarized and

        presented to the Board. (see attached)   On behalf of the Board and the Club, Dean Allen 

        expressed our gratitude for their efforts and for the excellent presentation.  The

        recommendations which were made will be considered by the Board, and in particular by the 

        Strategic Planning Committee, as we look at how best to implement strategies to build and to

        retain our membership.

        Jan Gray told the Board that she had paid $100 to a data entry person to assist with recording

        survey results, etc.  She will be reimbursed this amount by the Club.
5.2  Hospitality Committee Chairperson 
       Gail Charles has volunteered to replace Lorraine Garratt in this capacity.
5.3 Signing authority
Motion by Richard Downing, seconded by Gil Lafreniere, that signing authority for the Regina Duplicate Bridge Club be given to the President, Vice President, Treasurer, Secretary, and Club Manager, any two of whom can sign on any given occasion. Carried.   Forms to be presented to the bank were filled out and signed by the above.  The signing authority for this year will given to:
Dean Allen – President

Richard Downing – Vice President

Norma Barber – Treasurer

Ilsa Krukoff – Secretary

Janice Anderson – Club Manager

5.4 New accredited teachers and remuneration
Two of our Club members, Gladys Foster and Gaylene Spence, have been newly accredited as teachers, following a course taken in Edmonton in August.  Clarification was given as to our practices regarding remuneration.  Our teachers are not given remuneration by the Club, but rather they advertise lessons, with a fee, and are paid directly by the students whom they teach.  The Club provides use of space and materials such as cards / boards.
5.5 Job descriptions

Ilsa Krukoff suggested that it might be helpful for members new to the Board, as well as for volunteers new to various positions, to have a job description.     She suggested that people may be reluctant to volunteer because they are unsure of what a job entails, and that if these descriptions were generated and kept in a binder (updating as needed), this would allow people to know what to expect.   Jan Anderson said that job descriptions for committee positions had in fact been previously generated.  She presented the summary of four descriptions, complete with tasks, mandate and structure (roles and responsibilities, membership, and meetings).  The four descriptions were for Club Operations, Promotion and Public Relations, Game Management, and Finance Committee.  She distributed copies of these to Board members.  It was suggested that they should be revisited at a subsequent meeting, once we had had a chance to review the lists, and that they be updated as needed.  Tabled.
5.6 Friday evening game – sanction change suggestion

Ilsa Krukoff noted that Friday evening games are becoming more poorly attended.  She suggested that, with some of the "regulars" having achieved life master status, and therefore no longer able to play, the number might be reduced even further.  Therefore, she wondered if it might be helpful to change the sanction to a MP limit, rather than to life master status to allow more people to play and thereby keep the game more viable. (at present players with 300 MP and life master status cannot continue to play, whereas without life master status they can continue well beyond 300 MP)  In the discussion, it was suggested that we monitor the numbers, which are more likely to improve after summer.  It was felt that we cannot continue to up the MP limit, as we then have fewer games for our newcomers to feel comfortable with.  We will wait to see September numbers to decide if we want to consider any change.  Tabled.
6.0 President’s Report: 

Dean Allen said that he had dealt with the following issues:
- Getting  information to directors regarding their new pay scale and addressing a couple of ongoing concerns.

- Working with Pamela Keim to supply the information  to be printed in the date books (primarily rules and regulations)

- Working with Norma Barber as she dealt with taking over the position of Club Treasurer

- Talking with the property manager regarding the broken window, which we paid for ourselves last year.  As a result, it appears that we will get reimbursed an amount of roughly $750.00

- Dealing with day to day issues

7.0 Committee Reports
      Norma Barber presented her financial report and new report format.  She indicated that her 

      budget is based upon 1/12 of the total year’s expenditures.  She pointed out that she has 

      allocated an extra $100 per month for directors, and has added an additional 7% for utilities in 

      anticipation of an expected increase.   She presented a profit and loss budget vs actual for

      June through July 2008.  
 7.1 Financial Report 
        7.1.1  Request for access to online banking

        Motion by Jan Anderson, seconded by Marg Hubbard, that the treasurer be given 

        permission to establish online banking for the Regina Duplicate Bridge Club.  Carried.
        Motion by Richard Downing, seconded by Jason Larrivee, to adopt the financial report

        as presented.  Carried.
7.2 Promotion and Public Relations -  no report at present, as new chairperson Marg Hubbard was just appointed
         7.3 Club Operations  
         -Dave Sabier suggested the table tops are beginning to show wear and tear.  Pat Harlton had

         provided a sample table cloth cover and pattern (from Red Deer club).  The Board decided 

         against this as a solution, but wished to thank Pat for the effort of providing this for us.  

         Dave said that he would look into the feasibility of repairing / recovering the table tops, and

         would cost this out.
         -Jason Larrivee suggested that we consider the idea of having metal inserts for the sides of 

         table to hold bidding boxes. He felt this would not be costly, and would be fairly easy to do.

         -Dave said that the Sarcan depot to which he usually takes recycling had closed.  Therefore,

         he has not taken in the recycling for awhile, and wondered if someone else might be willing 

         to help with this.  There were no volunteers.

         -There have been some complaints about smoking too close to the doors.  It was decided

         that a sign should be posted, requesting smokers not to stand in front of the door.  Ilsa

         Krukoff will make the sign.

7.4 Game Management 
- New chairperson, Jason Larrivee requested a directors’ list of emails, to facilitate communication with directors.

- Jason initiated discussion about which games should be included in calculating player of the year, etc.  Motion by Jason Larrivee, seconded by Gil Lafreniere, that we change calculations to arrive at player of the year and under 100 player of the year to include any points earned at all Club games.  Carried. 
8   Club Management 
- Jan Anderson reported that the calendar is done and posted online.  She also distributed copies 
- Jan, on behalf of Dick Anderson, presented a possible format to consider.  It could be used for the Saturday afternoon team game, or perhaps be a possibility for the Friday evening game.  The new team concept suggested is “8 is Enough”  The format was explained as working on a point system  (A players 750+MP=3 points;  B players 300-750MP=2 pts; C players 0-300MP=1 pt)  Each team is limited to 8 “points”, with any combination of players possible such that their total points comes out to 8 or less.  He suggested that this could get a lot more teams to play, by eliminating the perception that there are stacked teams, thereby encouraging more players to come and feel competitive.  Dick has volunteered to be a partnership person for such a game, and would help in starting it up or directing if another director (such as Gladys Foster) would like to be involved.  
9   Tournament Chair 
- Pat Beharry had indicated in advance of this meeting three things that needed to be considered:

1)  Hospitality Chair needed – This was looked after (Gail Charles)

2)  New Tournament Chair needed – also looked after (Gil Lafreniere)

3)  Prizes – What was the former decision, and has this been looked after?
      Jan Anderson said that the decision had been to award pens.  She said they will be ordered as

      soon as funds are provided by the Unit.
10.  Date for the next meeting:    Thursday, September 25, 2008
Meeting adjourned at 7:15 (Marg Hubbard)
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